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President Juncker attends the 17-18 October 2019 European Council meeting

President Jean-Claude Juncker yesterday attended the European Council
meeting, where EU leaders discussed Brexit, only hours after an agreement was
reached at negotiator level on the Withdrawal Agreement. This agreement
included a revised Protocol on Ireland / Northern Ireland and a revised
Political Declaration on the framework of the future EU-UK relationship.
President Juncker held a press conference with President of the European
Council Donald Tusk, Ireland’s Taoiseach Leo Varadkar and Chief Negotiator
Michel Barnier. President Juncker said: “What we have agreed on is much more
than a deal, it is a legal text, which provides legal certainty to the
problems created by Brexit. The text we agreed on protects the rights of our
citizens and it protects peace and stability on the island of Ireland.
Fundamentally, today’s deal is about people and peace.” Leaders then
discussed relations with Turkey and the perspectives of EU enlargement.
Conclusions can be found here and here. Today, leaders discussed the EU’s
next long-term budget and climate change. President-elect Ursula von der
Leyen, who had been invited to attend the European Council meeting, presented
the priorities of the new Commission. President Juncker held today a joint
press conference with President Tusk during which he said: “It is an
historical error not to open accession negotiations with North Macedonia and
Albania […] On the next EU long-term budget, I reminded leaders that they
have to conclude this debate quickly. If we wait until the end of next year,
we will lose two more years during which researchers will not be able to do
their work and students will not be able to go on Erasmus.” The press
conference can be followed here. Today’s conclusions can be found here. (For
more information: Mina Andreeva – Tel.: +32 229 9138; Natasha Bertaud – Tel.:
+32 229-67456)

Energy Union: EU invests to upgrade Polish Liquefied Natural Gas terminal in
Świnoujście

The European Commission has approved a €130 million investment from the
European Regional Development Fund (ERDF) to expand the Liquefied Natural Gas
(LNG) Terminal in Świnoujście, northwest Poland. The project will increase
the terminal’s capacity to convert LNG into its gaseous form, store it, and
ensure that it is easily transported. The ERDF financing was possible notably
due to an important regional dimension of the project. LNG from the terminal
will be transported through the newly constructed interconnectors to other
countries including the Baltic States, Slovakia, Czechia and Ukraine. Vice-
President for Energy Union Maroš Šefčovič said: “I applaud Poland’s
commitment to diversification policy that lies at the center of our Energy
Union Strategy. It is yet another key step in strengthening security of
supply of entire Central and South Eastern Europe, increasing competition on
the regional gas market and providing industry as well as households with
secure, reliable and affordable energy.” The LNG terminal’s construction was
supported by a €224 million ERDF grant in the previous EU budget period. The
development of the terminal is part of ongoing efforts to achieve energy
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independence and the EU Climate Goals. (For more information: Nathalie
Vandystadt – Tél .: +32 2 296 70 83, Andreana Stankova – Tél .: +32 2 295 78
57)

EU approves new budget assistance to the Republic of Moldova to support the
rule of law, energy and public finance reforms

Today, the European Commission has approved to mobilise €14.35 million in
budget support assistance to the Republic of Moldova to support the country
in delivering on its ambitious reform agenda in the fields of law
enforcement, anti-corruption, anti-money laundering, public finance and
energy. Johannes Hahn, Commissioner for European Neighbourhood Policy and
Enlargement Negotiations said: “Today’s assistance package demonstrates the
EU’s commitment to the Moldovan citizens, who have long demanded that such
reforms are put in place. The Moldovan authorities are intensifying their
work to combat corruption in an effective way and to guarantee the
independence of the judiciary and prosecution services. This is vital for
public trust and needs to move forward at full speed. The Moldovan people can
count on the EU’s full support to accompany the process”. This new payment
follows the budget support payments made in July 2019 (€14.54 million), the
recently announced first instalment of Macro-Financial Assistance (€30
million), and the EU-Moldova Association Council, last 30 September 2019. The
full press release, as well as a dedicated factsheet on EU-Moldova relations
is available online. (For more information: Maja Kocijancic – Tel.: +32 229
86570; Alceo Smerilli – Tel.: +32 229 64887)

 

The European Union and countries worldwide join their forces to mobilise
private investors for financing the green transition

The European Union is today launching the International Platform on
Sustainable Finance (IPSF) together with relevant authorities from Argentina,
Canada, Chile, China, India, Kenya, and Morocco. Valdis Dombrovskis, Vice-
President for the Euro and Social Dialogue, also in charge of Financial
Stability, Financial Services and Capital Markets Union, will introduce the
newly-created platform in the presence of Kristalina Georgieva, Managing
Director of the International Monetary Fund (IMF), together with IPSF
members’ and observers’ representatives, at the IMF and World Bank Group
Annual Meetings, in Washington D.C. This initiative is part of the
international efforts to meet the Paris Agreement commitments. Vice-President
Dombrovskis said: ”While public funding will be vital for the green
transition, it cannot pay the massive investment bill alone. We also have to
tap private capital, and greatly scale up green investment so that it can
help address the climate emergency.” To reach the Paris targets, trillions of
investments in sustainable infrastructure will be needed over the next
decades. For Europe alone, additional financing in the range of EUR 175 and
290 billion per year will be necessary. The launch of this Platform is
essential to stimulate investment and redirect capital flows towards our
climate objectives at the scale required for the most important economic
transition of our times. It will act as a forum for facilitating exchanges
and, where relevant, coordinating efforts on initiatives and approaches to
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environmentally sustainable finance, while respecting national and regional
contexts. It will focus on environmentally sustainable initiatives in
particular in the areas of taxonomies, disclosures, standards and labels,
which are fundamental for investors to identify and seize green investment
opportunities worldwide. The IPSF is supported by the Coalition of Finance
Ministers for Climate Action, the European Bank for Reconstruction and
Development, the European Investment Bank, the International Organisation of
Securities Commissions, the Network for Greening the Financial System, the
Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development, and the United
Nations Environment Programme – Finance Initiative, in their role of
observers. See the Joint Statement and the Q&A(For more information: Vanessa
Mock – Tel.: +32 229 56194; Guillaume Mercier – Tel.: +32 229 80564).

European Vocational Skills Week 2019: almost 1,500 events across the EU
promoting the benefits of vocational education

Today, the European Vocational Skills Week 2019 taking place in Helsinki
comes to an end. This year, 1,407 associated events and activities have been
held across Europe so far and have helped the European Vocational Skills Week
campaign to reach 2.5 million people, which is the highest number ever since
the first edition in 2016. “I am incredibly impressed by the VET projects I
have seen, and more convinced than ever that VET really is a ‘First Choice’,
leading to rewarding and exciting careers”, Marianne Thyssen, Commissioner
for Employment, Social Affairs, Skills and Labour Mobility, said. “I am
therefore very pleased that we have reached more people than ever before
during this fourth edition of our Vocational Skills Week, and hope that they
too will spread the word about the quality of vocational education.” Each
year, as part of the European Vocational Skills Week, the EU recognises
individuals, organisations and initiatives for their efforts in promoting and
offering quality vocational education and training, through the ‘Awards for
VET Excellence’. The awards are designed to highlight the quality in VET,
provide visibility to the winners, motivate those taking part and support the
development of networks and new career opportunities. The full list of
winning companies can be found in this press release. Commissioner Thyssen‘s
closing remarks will be published here. (For more information: Christian
Wigand– Tel.: +32 229 62253; Sara Soumillion – Tel.: + 32 229 67094)

 

La Commission lance un observatoire du marché des fruits et légumes

Lancé officiellement aujourd’hui avec une première réunion, le nouvel
observatoire du marché des fruits et légumes permettra à ce secteur clé de
l’agriculture européenne de bénéficier d’analyses à court terme et d’une plus
grande transparence sur les prix, la production, et les échanges commerciaux.
Les fruits et légumes représentent environ 24% de la valeur de la production
agricole de l’UE. L’observatoire se concentrera sur les fruits à pépins
(pommes et poires), les agrumes, les fruits à noyau (pêches et nectarines) et
les tomates. Un conseil d’administration composé d’experts du marché se
réunira de manière régulière, sur le même modèle que les autres observatoires
déjà existants pour les secteurs du lait, de la viande, des céréales, et du
sucre. L’observatoire du vin aura également sa première réunion très
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prochainement. Plus d’informations sont disponibles en ligne. (Pour plus
d’informations: Daniel Rosario – Tél: +32 2 29 56185; Clémence Robin – Tél:
+32 229 52 509)

 

Le rapport de la Commission sur l’administration en ligne montre un écart
réduit entre les pays européens leaders et les moins performants  

La Commission européenne a publié aujourd’hui son rapport sur
l’administration en ligne, qui évalue l’utilisation des technologies de
l’information et de la communication dans les administrations publiques,
ainsi que les niveaux d’interopérabilité transfrontalière et d’interaction
numérique entre les administrations et les citoyens ou les entreprises dans
les États membres de l’UE et dans huit pays tiers. L’étude de cette année
montre des améliorations du niveau de transparence et de l’utilisation des
services numériques, tels que l’identification électronique (eID) et les
documents électroniques. Cela confirme également que l’écart entre les pays
les plus performants et les moins performants s’est réduit, se situant
actuellement à 42 points de pourcentage (p.p.), bien en deçà de l’écart de 50
p.p., ou plus, mesuré sur les années 2012-2015. Les pays pionniers dans les
services publics numériques sont Malte, l’Estonie et l’Autriche, suivis de
près par la Lettonie, la Lituanie et la Finlande. L’Europe est la plus
avancée dans le domaine appelé « centrage sur l’utilisateur », ce qui indique
que les administrations publiques accordent la priorité aux services destinés
à satisfaire les besoins et les attentes des citoyens. Des efforts
supplémentaires sont nécessaires pour renforcer la sécurité des services
publics en ligne, ainsi que pour accroître la transparence, la mobilité
transfrontalière et la disponibilité de l’identification électronique et des
documents électroniques. Le rapport sur l’administration en ligne, publié
depuis 2012, est essentiel pour informer et contribuer aux politiques de l’UE
sur le terrain. La Commission s’est engagée à soutenir le développement et
l’utilisation de services publics en ligne transfrontaliers, notamment par le
biais de son plan d’action pour l’administration en ligne 2016-2020. Plus
d’informations sont disponibles ici, et les données sur chaque pays sont
ici.(Pour plus d’informations: Nathalie Vandystadt – Tél. : +32 229 67083;
Marietta Grammenou – Tél.: +32 229 83583)

 

Concentrations: La Commission autorise l’acquisition de Exadis par Renault et
Mobivia

La Commission européenne a approuvé, en vertu du règlement européen sur les
concentrations, l’acquisition de Exadis par Renault et Mobivia, toutes trois
basées en France. Exadis est active dans la distribution en gros de pièces
détachées automobiles pour véhicules particuliers et utilitaires légers.
Renault a des activités concernant la conception, la fabrication et la
commercialisation de véhicules automobiles et de pièces détachées. Mobivia
est active dans le secteur de l’après-vente automobile, ainsi que dans le
secteur des nouvelles mobilités. La Commission a conclu que la concentration
envisagée ne soulevait pas de problème de concurrence en raison de son impact
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limité sur le marché. La transaction a été examinée en vertu de la procédure
simplifiée de contrôle des concentrations. De plus amples informations sont
disponibles sur le site internet concurrence de la Commission, dans le
registre public des affaires sous le numéro d’affaire M.9575. (Pour plus
d’informations: Lucía Caudet – Tél. +32 229 56182; Maria Tsoni – Tél.: +32
229 90526)

 

 

STATEMENTS

Statement by Commissioner for Trade Malmström on the U.S. countermeasures in
the Airbus dispute

Following the move by the U.S. today to apply countermeasures against imports
from the EU in consequence of the World Trade Organization (WTO) Airbus
dispute, Commissioner for Trade Cecilia Malmström made the following
statement: “We regret the choice of the US to move ahead with tariffs. This
step leaves us no alternative but to follow through in due course with our
own tariffs in the Boeing case, where the U.S. has been found in breach of
WTO rules. Imposing tariffs on each other serves nobody’s long term interest.
It will inflict very significant damage to the highly integrated supply chain
of the aircraft sectors in the U.S. and the EU and will result in collateral
damage to many other sectors already suffering under the current trade
tensions. The EU and U.S. have both been found in breach of WTO rules. As the
world’s largest aircraft manufacturers, the EU and the U.S. have a joint
responsibility to sit down and negotiate a settlement that is balanced and
compliant with the WTO. The EU has, this July, shared concrete proposals with
the U.S. on clearly identified existing aircraft subsidies and on future
support to our respective aircraft sectors. This offer remains on the table.
The Commission will monitor the impact of the announced U.S. countermeasures
on the European products concerned, notably in the agricultural sector. The
European Commission is committed to defending European companies, farmers and
consumers.” The Statement is also available online. For more information
please see available material on the WTO decision authorising
countermeasures, the history of the dispute, the parallel WTO dispute on
Boeing and potential EU countermeasures. (For more information: Daniel
Rosario – Tél. +32 229 56185; Kinga Malinowska – Tél.: +32 229 51383)

 

EU Anti-Trafficking Day: Commission calls for an end to impunity for human
traffickers

To mark the 13th EU Anti-Trafficking Day, the European Commission is urging
Member States to end the impunity of traffickers by stepping up prevention
efforts and bringing perpetrators to justice. Commissioner for Migration,
Home Affairs and Citizenship Dimitris Avramopoulos said: “Trafficking in
human beings has no place in European societies. Despite efforts by Member
States as well as Europol involvement, the level of investigations,
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prosecutions and convictions in Europe remains too low for a crime that
brings astronomical profits for the perpetrators. For as long as we allow
this culture of impunity to reign, we fail each and every victim we are here
to help. We must step up our efforts to enhance prevention, investigation and
prosecution while ensuring better protection of trafficking victims.”  EU
Anti-Trafficking Coordinator, Myria Vassiliadou, added: “Traffickers take
advantage of those most vulnerable: women and girls remain the overwhelming
majority of the victims, mainly trafficked for sexual exploitation in the EU.
We must address all challenges, including the demand for the services and
goods provided by the victims.” The EU has a robust legal and policy
framework in place aimed at eradicating trafficking in human beings. The EU
Anti-Trafficking Directive, which lies at the heart of this framework,
establishes robust provisions on victims’ protection, assistance and support
as well as on prevention and prosecution of the crime. More information on
the EU actions and work of the EU Anti-trafficking Coordinator, is available
in the publication “EU anti-trafficking action 2017-2019: at a glance”, and
on the EU Anti-trafficking Website. (For more information: Tove Ernst – Tel.:
+32 229 86764; Kasia Kolanko – Tel.: +32 229 63444)

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Federica Mogherini travels to Tokyo, Japan, to attend the enthronement
ceremony of Japanese Emperor Naruhito and for bilateral meetings

On 21 – 23 October, High Representative/Vice-President Federica Mogherini
will be in Tokyo, Japan. On Tuesday 22 October, she will attend the
enthronement ceremony of Emperor Naruhito alongside representatives of over
190 countries and international organisations. Prior to the ceremony, on
Monday, she will meet with Foreign Minister Toshimitsu Motegi and Defence
Minister Tarō Kōno to discuss the strong EU-Japan partnership, regional and
international issues, as well as EU-Japan security and defence cooperation,
including on cyber and maritime security and crisis management. She will also
meet with Fumio Kishida, member of the National Diet of Japan and former
Foreign Minister. On Wednesday, High Representative/Vice-President Mogherini
will participate in a roundtable with representatives of academia and civil
society. She will attend a dinner hosted by the Prime Minister of Japan,
Shinzō Abe. Japan is one of the EU’s closest and most like-minded partners.
At the EU-Japan Summit in April 2019, the EU and Japan agreed to step up
their cooperation under the EU-Japan Strategic Partnership Agreement–
provisionally applied since 1 February 2019 – in several areas, including
connectivity, data protection, and climate change. The EU and Japan are also
implementing anEconomic Partnership Agreement, whichentered into force on 1
February 2019. Most recently, on 27 September, at the Europa Connectivity
Forum: EU-Asia Connectivity, attended by Prime Minister Abe, the European
Union and Japan signed a Partnership onSustainable Connectivity and Quality
Infrastructure, which paves the way for the EU and Japan to work together on
all dimensions of connectivity, based on shared values and interests. On the
same day, the European Commission recommendedthat the Council of the European
Union authorize the start of negotiations for an EU-Japan Agreement to allow
the transfer and use of Passenger Name Record data in order to prevent and
combat terrorism and serious transnational crime. For more information on EU-
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Japan relations, please consult the dedicated factsheetand visit the website
of the EU Delegation to Japan. Photos of her visit will be available on EbS.
(For more information: Maja Kocijančič – Tel.: +32 229 86570; Adam Kaznowski
– Tel.: +32 229 89359)

Commissioner Navracsics attends #BeActive Awards Gala in Budapest

This evening, the #BeActive Awards Gala takes place in Budapest, the 2019
European Capital of Sport. The #BeActive Awards competition is a central part
of the European Week of Sport. Commissioner for Education, Culture, Youth and
Sport, Tibor Navracsics, will give an opening speech before the winners of
the three awards – #BeActive Education Award, #BeActive Workplace Award and
#BeActive Local Hero Award – are announced. Commissioner Navracsics will also
hand out an award to the winners of the 2019 Social Biking Challenge run by
the Commission’ Joint Research Centre to encourage people to cycle with
others. Ahead of the event, Commissioner Navracsics said: “We created
the #BeActive Awards to award and celebrate outstanding commitment to sport
and physical activity. They are a key part of the European Week of
Sport, helping us reach out to people at the local level. I am proud of all
the projects nominated – they are wonderful examples of how we can harness
sport to build strong, resilient communities.” National coordinating bodies
and partners of the European Week of Sport submitted 63 applications across
the three categories. Nine projects, three per category, were shortlisted
with the three best projects to be unveiled this evening. The names of the
winners will be announced live on Twitter (@EuSport) where information
on all the projects is also available. More information and the names of the
winners of the Social Biking Challenge will be available here. (For more
information: Nathalie Vandystadt – Tel. +32 229 67083; Joseph Waldstein –
Tel. +32 229 56184)

Commissioner Gabriel participates in the 2019 Annual Policy Dialogue of the
World Leadership Alliance and Club de Madrid  

On Monday 21 October Commissioner for Digital Economy and Society, Mariya
Gabriel,will be in Madrid to participate in a panel discussion at the 2019
Annual Policy Dialogue on digital technology policies, organized by the World
Leadership Alliance-Club de Madrid in partnership with the IE School of
Global and Public Affairs. The event will bring together Members of the World
Leadership Alliance-Club de Madrid and representatives from governments,
civil society, academia and technology companies in order to discuss policy
solutions that address the challenges of digital transformation and
artificial intelligence (AI) in our societies. Commissioner Gabriel will
participate in a panel discussion, in which she will highlight the challenges
and opportunities presented by advanced AI as well as the Commission’s
actions on ethical and human-centric AI development.She will also stress the
importance of protecting our democratic processes and institutions from
disinformation and the relevant EU actions. (For more information: Nathalie
Vandystadt – Tel.: +32 229 67083; Marietta Grammenou – Tel.: +32 229 83583)

CALENDAR – Commissioner’s weekly activities

Upcoming events of the European Commission (ex-Top News)
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Eurostat press releases

European Vocational Skills Week 2019:
almost 1,500 events across the EU
promoting the benefits of vocational
education

Today, the European Vocational Skills Week 2019 taking place in Helsinki
comes to an end. This year, 1,407 associated events and activities have been
held across Europe so far and have helped the European Vocational Skills Week
campaign to reach 2.5 million people, which is the highest number ever since
the first edition in 2016.

“I am incredibly impressed by the VET projects I have seen, and more
convinced than ever that VET really is a ‘First Choice’, leading to rewarding
and exciting careers”, said Marianne Thyssen, Commissioner for Employment,
Social Affairs, Skills and Labour Mobility. “I am therefore very pleased that
we have reached more people than ever before during this fourth edition of
our Vocational Skills Week, and hope that they too will spread the word about
the quality of vocational education.”

“The best way to increase Europe’s wellbeing and create employment is to help
everyone learn the skills they need and increase the competence level of the
whole population. High quality vocational education and training plays a key
role in achieving this goal. The vocational Skills Week and its impressive
number of high quality events plays a vital role in highlighting the
importance of vocational education and training”, said Li Andersson, Minister
of Education of Finland. “We have listened carefully to the ideas and
insights expressed during the Vocational Skills Week and will take them into
account when shaping national and European education and training policies
for the next decade.”

Awards for VET Excellence 2019

Each year, as part of the European Vocational Skills Week, the EU recognises
individuals, organisations and initiatives for their efforts in promoting and
offering quality vocational education and training, through the “Awards for
VET Excellence”. The awards are designed to highlight the quality in VET,
provide visibility to the winners, motivate those taking part and support the
development of networks and new career opportunities.

Announced during the Week’s Awards Nominees Celebration, the 2019 winners
are:
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Companies and learners:

European Alliance for Apprenticeships Awards (EAfA):

Large companies:

Hidromek A.Ş. – Hayri Akgus, Turkey

Small companies:

Strand Hotel, Tom Flavin, Ireland

Apprentices:

Samuel Gilmore – Company Mark Pollock Joinery, Kilrea, Co Londonderry,
Northern Ireland UK

Training at Work Award:

Hot & Cold Therm Kft. – Benkő Zoltán & István Győre, Hungary

VET innovators:

Innovative VET Provider Award:

Akademie Deutsches Bäckerhandwerk Weinheim – Bernd Kuetscher, Germany

Teacher and Trainer Awards:

Markku Vengasaho – Edusampo, Finland

VET Researchers’ Award:

Prof. Fernando Marhuenda, University of Valencia, Spain

 The Entrepreneurial School Awards – TES / JA Europe:

Gradia Vocational Institute – Pirjo Kauhanen, Finland

European funding for excellence:

European Social Fund Award (focus on digitalisation and technological
change):

  Empleando digital – Belén Sánchez-Rubio & Carmen Cárdenas, Spain

Erasmus+ Awards:

VET and skills for the future:

  Developing Work Based Learning Model for VET – John Hurley, Ireland

 Social inclusion:

  New didactical models for initial VET training of young disadvantaged



persons to reduce drop out – Maria-Luise Leitner, Austria

European Agencies Awards:

#CedefopPhotoAward:

  Ortweinschule – College of engineering, art and design and Institute
for research and technology Graz, Austria

European Training Foundation (ETF) Entrepreneurship Award:

University of Alexandria – Essam A. Elkordi, Egypt

International Awards (Guests of Honour):

International Skills Competitions Awards-WorldSkills 2019: Stefan
Planitzer, Austria
UNESCO-UNEVOC Skills in Action Photo Competition: Ruth Pemisola Oluniyi

Background

The European events of the fourth edition of the European Vocational Skills
Week took place in Helsinki from 14-18 October 2019. Organised by the
European Commission – this year in cooperation with the Finnish Presidency –
the Week aims to promote vocational education and training (VET) and spread
the message that VET can be a successful choice for young and adults alike.
The Week has mobilised thousands of people from across Europe to promote VET
and highlight the concrete opportunities that this educational pathway
offers.

The specific focus for 2019 was ‘VET for All – Skills for Life’, while the
overarching theme of the Week remained ‘Discover your talent’. The 2019 focus
emphasised the fact that lifelong learning is a path to new opportunities and
greater career prospects, and that VET is a great option for anyone at any
stage of their life.

The Week in Finland

With the support of the Finnish Presidency, the Week brought 1,211
stakeholders to Helsinki. The events varied from an informal exchange with
young people to an inclusive and future-oriented main conference on ‘VET for
All – Skills for Life’. An expo showcased also the best of vocational
education and training in Finland. 89 events and activities have been taking
place in the whole country, such as contact day sessions for vocational
teaching students, an open day at a VET centre, a VET fair and a virtual
reality truck tour built up by VET and higher education students. 57,272
people have participated to-date, demonstrating strong support for VET at a
local level.

2019 campaign ambassadors

This year, 27 ambassadors representing 24 countries are supporting the
European Vocational Skills Week campaign. In addition there are two EU-level



Ambassadors. They are all role models in their respective fields, champions
of VET and examples of how VET can lead to successful careers. They come from
all walks of life and illustrate the breadth and depth of VET. They are
teachers and trainers, successful entrepreneurs, footballers, IT specialists,
managers, and CEOs – to name just a few. Throughout the year, they have been
promoting the attractiveness and excellence of VET, and inspiring learners to
pursue upskilling, reskilling and learning opportunities at any stage of
their life.

For more information

European Vocational Skills Week 2019 website

European Vocational Skills Week 2019 events map

Facebook Event Page: European Vocational Skills Week 2019

Finnish Presidency of the Council of the European Union 2019 website

European Training Foundation: Award on entrepreneurial skills development

Follow Marianne Thyssen on Facebook and Twitter

Twitter: #EUVocationalSkills, #DiscoverYourTalent

Frequently asked questions:
International Platform on Sustainable
Finance (IPSF)

Why do we need an international platform on sustainable finance?

Climate change poses global challenges. Massive investments will be needed to
transit to a low carbon economy. Public funding is vital for the transition
but it will not be enough. A substantial part of the financial flows will
have to come from the private sector. Trillions of investments will be needed
in sustainable infrastructure over the next decadesto reach the Paris
Agreement commitments. The global nature of financial markets offers great
potential in terms of helping countries on their transition path, by linking
local financing needs to global sources of funding. 

Many jurisdictions around the world have started developing environmentally
sustainable finance tools to mobilise their financial sectors but action at
national level will not be enough. We need greater international cooperation
to better join up our efforts to scale up environmentally sustainable finance
globally and promote the integration of markets for green financial products
at international scale. To this end, the IPSF will act as a forum for

https://ec.europa.eu/social/vocational-skills-week/
https://ec.europa.eu/social/vocational-skills-week/your-country_en
https://www.facebook.com/events/463313250918956/
https://eu2019.fi/en/frontpage
https://europa.eu/!dd44Dx
https://www.facebook.com/mariannethyssen/
https://twitter.com/mariannethyssen?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://twitter.com/hashtag/euvocationalskills
https://twitter.com/hashtag/discoveryourtalent
http://www.government-world.com/frequently-asked-questions-international-platform-on-sustainable-finance-ipsf/
http://www.government-world.com/frequently-asked-questions-international-platform-on-sustainable-finance-ipsf/
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facilitating exchanges and, where relevant, coordinating efforts on
initiatives and approaches to environmentally sustainable finance, while
respecting national and regional contexts.

The IPSF is part of the European Commission’s ongoing work to support a
global transition to a low-carbon, more resource-efficient and sustainable
economy.

What is the scope and objectives of the IPSF?

The ultimate objective of the IPSF is to scale up the mobilisation of private
capital towards environmentally sustainable investments. The IPSF will deepen
international cooperation and, where appropriate, coordination on approaches
and initiatives for the capital markets (such as taxonomies, disclosures,
standards and labels), that are fundamental for private investors to identify
and seize environmentally sustainable investment opportunities globally.

Operationally, the IPSF will pursue three objectives:

Exchange and disseminate information to promote best practices in1.
environmentally sustainable finance;
Compare the different initiatives and identify barriers and2.
opportunities to help scale up environmentally sustainable finance
internationally;
While respecting national and regional contexts, enhance international3.
coordination where appropriate on environmentally sustainable finance
issues. In addition, where appropriate, some willing members could
strive to align initiatives and approaches.

Who are the members and observers of the IPSF?

The members of the IPSF are jurisdictions willing to advance on
environmentally sustainable finance. The members are represented by public
authorities in charge of developing environmentally sustainable finance
policies and initiatives in their respective jurisdiction. To date, the
members of the IPSF are the European Union and relevant authorities from
Argentina, Canada, Chile, China, India, Kenya, and Morocco.

The IPSF includes, as observers: the Coalition of Finance Ministers for
Climate Action, the European Bank for Reconstruction and Development, the
European Investment Bank, the International Organisation of Securities
Commissions, the Network for Greening the Financial System, the Organisation
for Economic Co-operation and Development, and the United Nations Environment
Programme – Finance Initiative.

Will the IPSF be open to other members/jurisdictions?

The IPSF is members-driven and open to those public authorities which are
responsible of developing initiatives on environmentally sustainable finance
and are willing to advance, promote international cooperation and, when
appropriate, coordination in this area. To join the IPSF, the applicants
should send their application to the IPSF secretariat
(fisma.ipsf@ec.europa.eu), which will submit it to the members for approval.



Please see the Joint Statement of International Platform on Sustainable
Finance.

The EU approves new budget assistance
to the Republic of Moldova to support
rule of law, energy and public finance
reforms

Today, the European Commission has approved the disbursement of €14.35
million in budget support assistance to help deliver much-needed reforms that
are being taken forward by the new government in the Republic of Moldova.
This assistance will support  police reform, the fight against corruption and
anti-money laundering, the modernisation of the energy sector and a more
efficient and transparent public finance policy.

Johannes Hahn, Commissioner for European Neighbourhood Policy and Enlargement
Negotiations commented: “Today’s assistance package demonstrates the EU’s
commitment to the Moldovan citizens, who have long demanded that such reforms
are put in place. The Moldovan authorities are intensifying their work to
combat corruption in an effective way and to guarantee the independence of
the judiciary and prosecution services. This is vital for public trust and
needs to move forward at full speed. The Moldovan people can count on the
EU’s full support to accompany the process.” 

This new payment follows the budget support payments made in July 2019
(€14.54 million), the recently announced first instalment of Macro-Financial
Assistance (€30 million), and the EU-Moldova Association Council, last 30
September 2019.

To recall, the Commission resumed its budget support payments to the Republic
of Moldova in July this year, following a nearly two-year period during which
such payments had been put on hold due to a deterioration of the rule of law
situation in the country. Following the change of government in June 2019,
the Moldovan authorities have engaged in a significant and substantial
structural reform process, which has provided the necessary conditions for
the EU to resume its budget support and macro-financial assistance to the
Republic of Moldova.

The EU recognises the important steps the government has taken in addressing
the problem of significant politisation of state institutions, corruption and
the lack of independence in the judiciary and prosecution services. With
these steps, the coalition government has addressed many of the EU’s concerns
identified already in the Council Conclusions of 26 February 2018. In
particular, positive developments have taken place in the reforms in the

https://ec.europa.eu/info/files/191018-international-platform-sustainable-finance-joint-statement_en
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electoral system, the draft law on the reform of the Supreme Court of Justice
and the legislation on the Prosecutor General. Moreover, the Republic of
Moldova has sought the opinion of the Venice Commission on its draft laws,
which is a positive development. Public consultations also remain important.
The new government has also re-established relations with the International
Monetary Fund (IMF). On 20 September, the IMF completed the fourth and fifth
reviews of its programme with Moldova.

The European Commission and the European External Action Service will
continue to monitor closely the political situation and assess the fulfilment
of the conditions ahead of any future budget support payments.

 

Background on the new EU assistance package

The amount of €14.35 million corresponds to budget support disbursements that
will reinforce the following three programmes:

Support to the Reform of the Energy Sector: with EU support under this
programme, Moldova has made good progress on the legal approximation of the
electricity, gas sector and energy efficiency/renewable energy sectors in
line with the EU-Moldova Association Agreement. With regard to the
interconnection to EU energy networks, the construction of the strategic
Ungheni-Chisinau gas pipeline has been progressing, albeit slowly. In
addition, the construction of the electricity interconnection between Moldova
and Romania, loan agreements with the European Bank for Reconstruction and
Development and the European Investment Bank were signed and ratified at the
end of 2018. Initial preparatory work has started with EU support.

Support to Police Reform in the Republic of Moldova: this EU programme has
supportedpilot projects of community policing, including in cities outside
Chisinau. In addition, all police inspectorates have been equipped with and
are using a secure voice and data communication network to facilitate
intelligence-led policing. Thirdly, the Ministry of Internal Affairshas
established anti-corruption and anti-money laundering units within the
police, to promote the principles of zero tolerance to corruption in the
police force.

Support to public finance policy reform: with EU support under this
programme, Moldova made progress in the way it is managing its public finances
and preparing its budget in a more transparent manner. For instance the
authorities have improved access of citizens to budget information by
preparing a citizen budget. They also have been improving control and
reporting of expenditures and reinforcing debt management. The Court of
Accounts also took actions to make its audits more effective and ensure a
stronger oversight of the budgetary implementation. 

 

For more information

Factsheet – EU-Moldova relations

https://eeas.europa.eu/headquarters/headquarters-homepage_en/4011/EU-Moldova%20relations


EU Delegation to the Republic of Moldova

Press release of 10 October EU approves €30 million disbursement in Macro-
Financial Assistance to the Republic of Moldova

CALENDRIER du 21 octobre au 27 octobre
2019

(Susceptible de modifications en cours de semaine)

Déplacements et visites

 

Lundi 21 octobre 2019

President Jean-Claude Juncker receives Ms Monica Semedo, Member of the
European Parliament; and receives Mr Joseph Daul, President of the European
People’s Party (EPP) and Mr Manfred Weber, Chairman of the EPP Group in the
European Parliament.

Ms Federica Mogherini in Tokyo, Japan (until 22/10): meets Mr Toshimitsu
Motegi, Minister for Foreign Affairs of Japan, Mr Tarō Kōno, Minister for
Defence of Japan, and Mr Fumio Kishida, Member of the National Diet of Japan
and former Japanese Foreign Minister.

Mr Jyrki Katainen receives Mr Rick Perry, Secretary for Energy of the United
States; attends the EPSC event on Silver Economy and receives Mr Esko Aho,
former Prime Minister of Finland.

Mr Miguel Arias Cañete gives a keynote speech at the EU-U.S. High-Level Forum
on Small Modular Reactors, in Brussels.  

M. Pierre Moscovici à Paris, France : rencontre Henri Nallet, Président du
Haut-Conseil de la coopération agricole et Président de la Fondation Jean
Jaurès.

Ms Violeta Bulc in Singapore: meets with Mr Khaw Boon Wan, Minister for
Transport and Coordinating Minister for Infrastructure of Singapore;
participates in the High-level policy roundtable and opening ceremony of the
26thIntelligent Transport Systems World Congress 2019.

Ms Elżbieta Bieńkowska in Washington D.C, the United States of America:
speaks at the 70th International Astronautical Congress.

Ms Vĕra Jourová receives representatives of UNICEF, UNHCR, IOM, Doctors
without borders, Sos Children’s Villages and Terres des Hommes; and receives
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Ms Erika Mouynes, Vice-Minister for Multilateral Affairs and Cooperation of
Panama.

Ms Mariya Gabriel in Madrid, Spain: meets with Ms Nadia Calviño, Minister for
Economy and Business of Spain; participates in a panel discussion on ‘Why is
the digital political?’ at the 2019 Annual Policy Dialogue – Digital
Transformation and the Future Democracy: How Can Artificial Intelligence
Drive Democratic Governance? by the World Leadership Alliance-Club de Madrid
& IE School of Global and Public Affairs; meets with Mr Alex Sandy Pentltand,
Director at MIT Connection Science and Human Dynamics labs; and meets with Ms
Isabel Celaá, Minister for Education, and Vocational Training and Government
Spokesperson.

Mardi 22 octobre 2019

College Meeting

President Jean-Claude Juncker addresses the Plenary of the European
Parliament on the conclusions of the European Council; addresses the Plenary
of the European Parliament on the review and achievements of the Juncker
Commission; receives Ms Ursula von der Leyen, President-elect of the European
Commission.

Ms Federica Mogherini in Tokyo, Japan: attends the enthronement ceremony of
Emperor Naruhito of Japan.

Mr Karmenu Vella in Oslo, Norway: delivers opening remarks at the ‘High-tea
for the High Seas’ event organised by Ocean Unite.

Ms Mariya Gabriel in Strasbourg, France: meets with Frank Briegmann, CEO &
President of Central Europe and Deutsche Grammophon of Universal Music
Entertainment.

 

Mercredi 23 octobre 2019

Ms Federica Mogherini in Tokyo, Japan: attends a dinner hosted by Shinzō Abe,
Prime Minister of Japan; and hosts a roundtable with Japanese academia and
civil society representatives.

Mr Karmenu Vella in Oslo, Norway: participates in the opening panel on ‘The
global response to the threats facing the ocean’ at the Our Ocean Conference
2019; meets with Mr Seong-Hyeok Moon, Minister of Oceans and Fisheries of
Korea; participates in the event ‘lightning talks on scaling ocean solutions’
at the Our Ocean Youth Leadership Forum; and signs the financing agreement to
launch the FISH4ACP Programme for Sustainable development of fisheries and
aquaculture value chains in African, Caribbean and Pacific countries at the
High-level side event of the ‘Our Ocean Conference’ on small-scale fisheries
and aquaculture.

Mr Vytenis Andriukaitis in Dublin, Ireland: participates in the ‘Animal
Health Ireland-10th Anniversary Conference’.

https://ourocean2019.no/agenda/
https://ourocean2019.no/agenda/
https://www.soalliance.org/our-ocean-2019/agenda
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M. Pierre Moscovici rencontre M. Laurent Berger, et M. Luca Visentini,
respectivement Président et Secrétaire Général de la Confédération Européenne
des Syndicats (CES/ETUC). 

Mr Julian King receives Mr Michèle Coninsx, Executive Director of the
Counter-Terrorism Committee Executive Directorate (CTED) at Assitant
Secretary-General level of the United Nations Secretary General.

Jeudi 24 octobre 2019

Employment, Social Policy, Health and Consumer Affairs Council (Employment
and social policy)

President Jean-Claude Juncker delivers a keynote speech at the European
Policy Centre (EPC).

Ms Federica Mogherini in Beijing, China: meets Mr Wang Yi, State Councilor
and Minister for Foreign Affairs of China, General Wei Fenghe, State
Councilor and Minister for National Defence of China, and representatives of
Chinese civil society.

Mr Jyrki Katainen visit the Executive Agency for SMEs (EASME), in Brussels.

Mr Miguel Arias Cañete in Madrid, Spain: delivers closing remarks at the V
European Electric Vehicle Congress.

Mr Karmenu Vella in Oslo, Norway: attends a meeting of past, current and
future hosts of the Our Ocean Conference hosted by Mr Ine Eriksen Søreide,
Minister for Foreign Affairs of Norway; and meets with Mr Enric Sala,
National Geographic Explorer-in-Residence.

M. Pierre Moscovici reçoit M. Hussein Kassim, Professeur de politique au
Collège d’Europe et à l’Université d’East Anglia.

Ms Violeta Bulc in Athens, Greece: meets with Mr Veniamis Theodore, President
of the Union of Greek Shipowners.

Mr Tibor Navracsics participates in and gives an opening speech at the 8th

European University Business Forum, in Brussels.

Ms Margrethe Vestager delivers a keynote speech at the Conference on
Sustainability and Competition Policy at the European Committee of the
Regions, in Brussels. 

Ms Mariya Gabriel in Sofia, Bulgaria: delivers an opening speech at the XV
National Conference on e-Education ‘Digital Innovation Shaping e-Education’;
gives a welcome speech and hands out awards at the Computer Space 2019
International Computer Art Forum;and delivers an opening speech at the Second
Balkan Conference on Personalized Medicine

Vendredi 25 octobre 2019

Ms Federica Mogherini in New York, United States: participates in the annual

https://ourocean2019.no/agenda/
https://ec.europa.eu/education/events/8th-university-business-forum_en
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board meeting of the International Crisis Group and meets with António
Guterres, Secretary General of the United Nations.

Mr Maroš Šefčovič receives Mr Žygimantas Vaičiūnas, Minister for Energy of
Lithuania.

Mr Jyrki Katainen in Helsinki, Finland: participates in the Annual Convention
of the European Chemical Industry Council (CEFIC).

M. Pierre Moscovici participe au Colloque International « La Commission
Européenne 1986-2000 – Histoire et mémoires d’une institution »; participe au
Jean Monnet Workshop du CEPS : “Current Account (Im-)Balances Determinants
and Policy Implications” ; reçoit M. Joaquín Almunia, Evaluateur indépendant
de haut niveau du Conseil des Gouverneurs du Mécanisme Européen de Stabilité
(MES), à Bruxelles.

Mr Christos Stylianides receives Mr Michael Keating, Executive Director of
the European Institute of Peace.

Mr Phil Hogan in Kilkenny, Ireland: attends the official launch of Entegro’s
new centre of excellence.

Ms Margrethe Vestager in Athens, Greece: participates in the ALDE party
congress.

Mr Carlos Moedas in Lisbon, Portugal: hosts a lunch for Octávio Ribeiro,
Director-General and João Ferreira, Editor-in-chief, of Correio da manhã.

Mr Carlos Moedas in Cascais, Portugal: delivers a keynote speech at the
closing session of  the Portugal MOBI Summit, at the Nova School of Business
& Economics (Nova SBE).

 

Prévisions du mois d’octobre 2019 :

7/11 Eurogroup

8/11 Economic and Financial Affairs Council; Education, Youth, Culture and
Sports Council (Education)

11/11 Foreign Affairs Council

12/11 Foreign Affairs Council (Defence)

15/11 Economic and Financial Affairs Council (Budget)

18/11 Agriculture and Fisheries Council

19/11 General Affairs Council

21/11 Education, Youth, Culture and Sports Council

21-22/11 Foreign Affairs Council (Trade)

https://uclouvain.be/fr/facultes/espo/euro/la-commission-europeenne-1986-2000-histoire-et-memoires-d-une-institution.html
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25/11 Foreign Affairs Council (Development)

28 – 29/11 Competitiveness Council

Permanence SPP le WE du 19 et 20 octobre 2019 :

Enrico BRIVIO– tél : +32 (0) 460 756 172

Service Audiovisuel, planning studio – tél. : +32 (0)2/295 21 23


